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NEXT RUN DATES: 
1. Weekend Away – October 21st – 23rd 
2. Xmas Party – Whitepatch 20th November 
3. January Run –Rob & Karen Wruck 
4. Feb Run – Denise & John Larkin 
5. March Run – Alec Gallacher 

 
                            

  

 

 

 

 

 

NDSCC’s aim:  To provide 

social outings for those who 

enjoy getting out in their cars. 

PO  Box 1559, Caboolture.  4510 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We meet on the 3rd Sunday of each month at Centennial 

Lakes, Caboolture (opp tennis courts) at 8.30am for a 

9.00 departure unless otherwise advised. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/NDSCC/
https://www.instagram.com/ndscarclub/
https://twitter.com/NDSCarClub
https://www.facebook.com/NDSCC/
https://www.instagram.com/ndscarclub/
https://twitter.com/NDSCarClub
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MEETING AND AGM HELD AT TOORBUL WATERFRONT 18th Sept 2022 

Commencing at: 11am and was presided over by President Graeme Douglas.  

ATTENDEES: As per attendance book.  

APOLOGIES: Frank Tenney, Rod and Vanessa, Kim, Rob and Lorraine, Bob 

Pritchard, Jayne Pritchard, Matthew Sinagra.  

RESIGNATIONS: Garry and Lorraine Paul, Keith D’Ambrosio, Rueban Wall, Phil 

King, John Stash. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Graeme thanked everyone for attending. He 

encouraged new members to put their hand up for committee positions and to 

organise club runs to new locations.  

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  2 sympathy cards were posted to both Doug and 

June to express our sincere sympathy on the loss of their loved ones.   

TREASURER’S REPORT:  (as at 18th August 2022) 

Balance brought forward:   $6532.97  
Income:        $2190.50 
       $8723.47 
Expenditure: 
Pit Stop café      $  240.00 
J. Walters – stamps    $    95.00 
J. Walters – Recpt book etc   $    20.70 
 
Balance      $8367.69 
 
Moved to be accepted by Julie – seconded by Denise Larkin– accepted by all 
members. 
 
NEW MEMBERS: 
Craig and Christine Freeman – Beerwah – 1963 EJ Holden Wagon 
Craig Mills and Cia Dermanakis – Scarborough – Toyota BJ42 Shortie 
Eric and Garry Beutel – Chevallum – 1964 Ford Compact Fairlane. 
All members were in favour of welcoming the new members. 
 
SOCIAL DIRECTOR:  
Just a reminder that we need more donations for the raffles.  
A big thank you to June for dropping off a nice bag of donations.       
 
Xmas party this year will be on the waterfront at Whitepatch as per previous 
years – SUNDAY 20th NOVEMBER – so please put this date in your diaries. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS: (meeting held here to begin the AGM) 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING: Start Time: 11.05am 

The meeting was now handed over to Alex Gallacher to chair the meeting as all 
positions are now open. 
 
ATTENDEES: As per attendance book.  
 
CHAIRS REPORT:   
The AGM minutes from last year were handed out to members. Have all members read 
the minutes – Moved minutes by accepted by Julie –seconded by Jenny  – all read and 
carried. 
Alec had a chat about how this club started back in 2008. It was just 5 members 
originally who were the founding members of the club – Julie pointed out that there was 
a bit of unrest in a club that they were members of, so it was decided to start their own. 
They each threw in $20.00 to become a proper affiliated club.  
The rest is history – we now have over 100 members. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:     Northern Districts Social Car Club Inc 
 
Expenditure and stock taken from the books kept by the Treasurer (Julie Walters) for 
the year 1st July, 2021 to 30th June, 2022. 
 

  “The association keeps financial records in a way which properly records the 
association’s income and expenditure and dealings with its assets and liabilities”. 
 
Balance Sheet 
 
For the Year Ended 30th June, 2022  
 
    
ASSETS        LIABILITIES 
 
Cash at Bank   $8159.97       Nil 
Total Assets    $8159.97 
 
Total Liabilities – Nil 
Accumulated Assets over Liabilities  -  $8159.97 
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Income and Expenditure - For Year ended 30th June, 2022 
 
Income 
Memberships      $2025.00 
Raffle         $  567.00 
Sale of stock        $  160.00 
         $2752.00 
Expenditure 
Subsidised runs         $ 240.00 
Christmas Party        $ 1292.50 
Affiliation fees            $    57.60  
Web fees         $   429.00 
Stationery                             $   115.79 
Stock name badges          $   286.80  
           $2421.69   
            
Total Income  - $2752.00 
Total Expenditure  -  $2421.69 
Excess Income over Expenditure  -  $330.31 
 
Bank Reconciliation Statement - For Year Ended 30th June, 2022 
 
Cash Book  Balance B/F     $7713.87 
Plus Income       $2752.00 
                $10465.87 
Less Expenditure      $2421.69 
Cash Book Balance as at 30/06/2022             $8044.18 
Plus unpresented cheques      $ 115.79 
        $8159.97 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Bank Statement Balance as 30/06/2022             $8159.97 
 
          
Stock in Hand 
Club car stickers- 50@ 1.32     $  66.00   
Club badges 8 @ 12.5      $100.00 
Club property – 2 Gazebos 
 
 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Denise thanked everyone for all their efforts this year and 
stated that she would not be running or accepting the office of secretary for 2023. Time 
for someone else to step up as she was going to have a break. 
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Alec declared all officer bearer positions were declared vacant.  
The following positions were elected by members. 
 

Role Name Nominated by: Seconded Accept

s 

President Bob Pritchard Graeme Dee Yes 

Vice 

President 

Robert Wruck Rob Wruck Graeme Yes 

Secretary Steve 

Lindridge 

Steve Lindridge Dee Yes 

Treasurer Jeff Trevan Jeff Trevan Stan Yes 

Social 

Director 

Dee Douglas Jenny Valance Cathie  Yes 

Social assist 

Assist/s 

 

Hank 

Eekelschot 

Jenny Valance 

Gayle Eekelschot 

Jenny valance 

Gayle 

Dee 

Yes 

Yes 

Photographer Cathie Trevan Cathie Trevan Dee Yes 

Dating Officers 

 

 

Bob Pritchard 

Ron Walters 

Kim Bowers 

Jeff Trevan 

Julie Walters Ron Yes  

All 

Magazine Ed Dee Douglas Alec Gallacher Hank Yes 

Assist Ed Alec Gallacher Hank Dee Yes 

Webpage John Prichard Julie Walters Dee Yes 

     

 

It was noted that we really don’t need a photographer at this time, however Cathie has 
volunteered but it was discussed that we can all take photos to contribute to the club 
magazine. Thanks to Kim and Jayne and Matthew for their input with their photographs.  
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AGM: General Business: No general business to discuss at this time. 

The meeting was closed at 11.20am 

CONTINUATION OF GENERAL MEETING: at 11.20am 

UPCOMING RUNS: 

October Long weekend away - Toowoomba 

November Xmas Party (Sunday 20th)  

December No run 

January Rob and Karen Wruck 

February Denise and John Larkin 

March Alec Gallacher 

April Dee and Graeme Douglas 

May Cath and Jeff Trevan 

June Steve and Anne 

July Stan and Jen 

August Hank and Gayle 

September AGM – Toorbul  

 

We need to discuss the donation of $500 to a local charity. 

Dee moved that we donate this money to the ‘Beyond Blue” charity – she said this is a 
great charity that helps with depression and anxiety.  And there are sadly a lot of people 
out there suffering at the moment. All members were in favour of this donation. 
 
 
Raffle winners: Kim and Carol Bowers, Steve and Anna. 

Amount raised $70.00 

General Business:  Graeme took this opportunity to thank all outgoing office bearers 

for their dedication to this club and for their contribution to making it the club it is today. 

Thanks to the new members who have been elected in committee positions and a big 

thanks from all members.  

After no further general business meeting closed at 11.30am 
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Our new committee as of September 2022.       From left: Jeff Trevan, Cathie Trevan, Stephen Lindridge, 

Robert Wruck, Hank Eekelschot and front Dee Douglas.  
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Our thoughts and sympathies are extended to June Lenholm on the recent loss of Brian, and 

also with Doug Young on the recent loss of Lyn. May they rest in peace. 

What a feast to be had. 

Everyone enjoyed the various 

foods brought along by our 

members for the AGM. 

Thanks everyone – as usual 

Julie’s trifle was a big hit. 
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Just For Laughs…… 
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What a talent and patience to do this remarkable gorilla made from 
coloured Pencils – wow! 
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JUNE RUN  2022 

 

 

Robert and Karen    Robert and Lorraine 

 

Steve and Anna      Graeme  

 

Do you recognize this fellow – if so tell us what his name is and what 
show he is from at the xmas party. (don’t tell anyone) 
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President’s Prattle – September 2022. 

 

Okay, I know there are many worrying things happening in our world today, but I 

couldn’t help looking at the latest Shannons Auction site to see how some people are handling 

the rise in the cost of living. Doubtless many are selling their beloved classics because of the 

tough circumstances they may be in, but it’s interesting to see what others will pay for 

automotive classics and other trivia. 

Let’s start with some vehicles we may be familiar with:- A Ford XY GY Phase iii, $488,888 

– obviously someone with an obsession about the number 8! An Indian “Scout” motorcycle 

$56,000, everyone’s favourite, an E Type Jaguar $110,500. Finally, one for Neils & Aileen and 

John Westerhuis … a 1958 FC Holden Special sedan $65,500. 

But these are just a prelude to the main event, the number plate insanity! In 

Queensland a low three figure number plate could cost as little as $105,000 (791) or as much as 

$155,000 (246). In Victoria the number 530 was sold for $466,500 which proves some things 

are cheaper in Queensland. Unusually, three figure plates in NSW are cheaper than Victoria at 

$370,000 for number 606.  

But the total insanity, which defies any sort of logic is the prize winner for the NSW 

plate number 28 – a staggering $2,000,500!!! You are not seeing things, a little over two million 

dollars for a number plate?  

To put that in perspective, for that money you could have bought ALL of the above 

vehicles, plus a very nice vintage 1923 Rolls Royce (191,000) and a “cheapo”  QLD plate (791) to 

put on it, and still have nearly a MILLION dollars left over! 

I guess not everyone is doing it tough. 

(Thanks to Alec Gallacher for sending this in) 
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The 2nd last page: (hope you all get to have a laugh at these) 

 

Relish today – Ketchup tomorrow 

Police toilet stolen – cops have nothing to go on 

My fear of moving stairs is escalating 

Cows have hooves because they lactose 

That awkward moment when a zombie looking for brains walks straight 
by you 

I danced like no-one was watching – my court case is pending 

Autopsy club party here this Saturday – open mike night 

My mood ring is missing – im not sure how I feel about that! 

I call my horse Mayo – and something Mayo Neighs 

What do you call a hippies Wife?   Mississippi  

I saw a baguette at the zoo – it was bread in captivity 

I write songs about sewing machines – im a singer and a songwriter 

Dogs cant operate MRI machines but CATSCAN 

Big-a-mist -  an Italian fog 
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YOUR COMMITTEE MEMBERS FOR 2023 

President:  

Bob Pritchard                Ph: 0490 036 128 

robertpritchard@live.com.au 

 

Vice Pres:  

Robert Wruck                Ph:0408 548 547 

 

Secretary:   

Steve Lindridge           Ph: 0417 047 399 

annalin82@bigpond.com 

 

Treasurer:   

Jeff Trevan                  Ph: 0427 941 007 

jeff@leachtrusses.com.au 

 

Social Director:   

Dee Douglas                   Ph: 0400 731 030 

gdo56420@bigpond.net.au 

 

Assistant Social Directors:   

Jenny Valance     Ph: 0438 641 889 

 jenny.vallance@yahoo.com   

 

Hank Eekelschot    Ph: 0448 851 881 

essendon32@gmail.com   

 

Editor:   

Dee Douglas  

Gdo56420@bigpond.net.au 

 

Assistant Editor; 

 Alex Gallacher    Ph: 0417 247 292 

 

Webmaster:  John Pritchard   webmaster@ndscc.com   

 

Dating Officers:- 

Ningi:            Ron Walters 5497 5118 

Bray Pk:        Bob Pritchard 0490 036 128 

Caboolture:   Kim Bowers 0427 276 271 

Sunshine Coast:   Jeff Trevan 0427 941 007 
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